




From: Owosina, Akintunde  
Sent: Tuesday, January 24, 2017 4:39 PM 
To: 'Hiaasen, Carl' <chiaasen@miamiherald.com> 
Cc: Gray, Susan <sgray@sfwmd.gov> 
Subject: RE: Invitation from SFWMD Scientists and Engineers 
 
Dear Mr. Hiaasen, 
 
I appreciate your speedy response to our offer, which will remain open to you. 
I hope when your schedule does loosen up, you will take advantage of this opportunity and come see 
the great science being done at the SFWMD today. 
 
Regards. 
 
Akin Owosina 
 
 
From: Hiaasen, Carl [mailto:chiaasen@miamiherald.com]  
Sent: Tuesday, January 24, 2017 1:34 PM 
To: Owosina, Akintunde <aowosin@sfwmd.gov> 
Subject: Re: Invitation from SFWMD Scientists and Engineers 
 
Dear Dr. Owosina, 
Thanks for your kind invitation. Unfortunately, my schedule for the next few months is jammed, 
and I have a previous commitment that takes me to the Gulf Coast during that week of your 
conference in April. 
There is no doubt that many hard-working scientists such as yourself are still doing important 
research and field work for the district. 
Unfortunately, we have a governor whose disregard for science is epitomized by his stated views 
about climate change and other pressing environmental issues. Numerous former staff members 
of the various water districts have expressed alarm about the non-scientific direction of water 
management in Florida. 
Having lived on Florida Bay for many years myself, I saw first-hand the damage of poor 
management decisions. Sadly, the situation there has only worsened. 
The best science in the world is wasted when it's at the mercy of bad politics. 
I have confidence that you, Susan and your colleagues will continue to produce valuable work. I 
have zero faith in the current political leadership, which is shamelessly in the pocket of Big 
Agriculture and major land developers. 
Feel free to write anytime, and to share with me any of the papers being presented in April. 
When my schedule loosens up, I will try to make a time to come visit with the staff. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Carl Hiaasen  
 
   
 

mailto:chiaasen@miamiherald.com
mailto:sgray@sfwmd.gov
mailto:chiaasen@miamiherald.com
mailto:aowosin@sfwmd.gov

	letter_2017_0124_hiaasen_sfwmd_science_part_2.pdf
	From: Owosina, Akintunde  Sent: Tuesday, January 24, 2017 4:39 PM To: 'Hiaasen, Carl' <chiaasen@miamiherald.com> Cc: Gray, Susan <sgray@sfwmd.gov> Subject: RE: Invitation from SFWMD Scientists and Engineers
	From: Hiaasen, Carl [mailto:chiaasen@miamiherald.com]  Sent: Tuesday, January 24, 2017 1:34 PM To: Owosina, Akintunde <aowosin@sfwmd.gov> Subject: Re: Invitation from SFWMD Scientists and Engineers


